
School Health Advisory 

Council Meeting Minutes 

April 8, 2024 

LPISD Board Room 

Present: Billye Trader, Carrie Rife, Curtis Daugherty, Julie Walton, Cathy Crate, Tyler Bryan, Susy Parker, 

Amber Carter, Devon Kitch and Kat Yarbrough. 

Kat Yarbrough called the meeting to order and introductions were made at 1 pm. 

• Kat Yarbrough spoke on the Local Fruit and Vegetable Initiative.  In October 23rd, they promoted locally sourced 

foods; meat, cheese, fruit, vegetables.  We were awarded a pin and was featured on the website. Texas Fruit 

and Vegetable Day was celebrated on Friday for K-12.  The students were served locally sourced organic 

strawberries and oranges.

• Amber Carter from BACODA spoke on the Fentanyl crisis in America.  Most commonly prescribed meds that are 

counterfitted are:  Percocet, Oxy, Vicadin, Xanax and Adderall.  The pills can be made from simple tools sold on 

Amazon.  Most of the Fentanyl counterfits come from Mexico. 7 out of 10 pills sold on the street , potentially 

contain Fentanyl. Fentanyl is the #1 health issue now, and the 2nd leading cause of death in the ages of 15-24.  

It is 50X stronger than Heroine, and 100X stronger than Morphine.

• Carrie Rife spoke on the new Narcan policy. Senate Bill 629 passed and all secondary schools in the State of 

Texas rare required to have Narcan stations on those campuses.  LPISD has 2 Narcan stations, one in the 

Nurse's office and one in the Training room. Baker, LPJH, LXJH, DAEP and Dewalt each have one in the Nurse's 

offices. BACODA provided us with the Narcan. Carrie stated that those campus Nurses, Teachers and 

Administrators have been trained.

•

The meeting adjourned at 1:40 pm to go outside and watch the Eclipse! The next SHAC meeting will be held on 

May 13, 2024. 




